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Here it is June - you should all be out fishing! 
 
All boats are getting off the property and the empty trailers are getting 
stacked in one area to allow enough parking for everybody and their 
guests coming down to the property. 
 
The annual yard sale was well received - especially considering that we 
haven’t had it for several years. Thank you Gene and Anthony for a job 
well done! We couldn’t have asked for better weather. All our vendors 
and patrons had an enjoyable (and some lucrative) day.  
 
MAKE A NOTE! June‘s GM will be on June 8 (which is a Wednes-
day night) at 8 o’clock (this month the day had to be changed to ac-
commodate a previously scheduled event at the yacht club.) Looking 
forward to seeing everybody there! 

                              
 Thank you, Rick

 
N E X T  G M  

wednesday, june 8 
doors open @ 7PM  

f o o d  s e r v e d  at  7 : 3 0  
meeting starts @ 8PM 

freeport yacht club 
533 Guy Lombardo Avenue, Freeport

 please note june gm day and date!! 

 please note june gm day and date!! 

P r e s i d e n t ’ s  M e s s a g e



Fishing Committee  
 

The committee continues to focus on Derbies and how to 
make participation in our club competition easier and more 
exciting for our members. The Fishing Committee would 
like to thank Chris Lombardo, our new Membership Chair, 
for his efforts bringing in new members and engaging them 
with the club community. Stay tuned for more updates.  

Tight lines and calm seas,  

Bruce C. Forster, F/V Oh Yeah 
 

 Membership   
The fishing season is in full swing and members are al-
ready sending me their fishing photos for the instagram 
page which is great! Another reminder for everyone, there 
will be prizes awarded to FTC members for best photos. 
The categories are Tuna, Striped Bass and Fluke.    

The Flea Market went well, Gene and Anthony did an ex-
cellent job getting plenty of vendors and organizing the 
event. The foot traffic wasn’t what we expected but all in 
all it was a good day.  

If you need any further information or would like to volun-
teer for the membership committee, please contact: Chris 
Lombardo @ 516.270.0796  

We are looking forward to an even more fulfilling member-
ship year for 2022 - remember this is YOUR club!  

Thank You,    

Chris Lombardo 
 

Captains & Anglers  

Captains and Anglers’ barbecues have started for the sea-
son. Please keep an eye on our website and Facebook for 
weather cancellations.  
 

As always,  C&A Committee is looking for volunteers, ask a 
crew member for information. 

Thank you,  
Jim Rooney 

 
Please be aware that the soda, water, etc.  

that is in the clubhouse is for Thursday Night  
Captains & Anglers - and it not to be used  

for any other purpose.   

Thank you in advance for your cooperation!

Good & Welfare  
 

Congratulations  to Patrick Geiger, son of Ray on his grad-
uation from the FDNY academy as a EMT on May 24 . He 
will be assigned to Station 17 in the South Bronx. Hope 

everyone’s healthy and happy.  

Congratulations to Capt. John Jutt upon the en-
gagement of his daughter, Marissa Maureen, to 
State Trooper Dominick Rehab on Saturday, 
May 21- we wish them luck and happiness in 
their future together!  

Please send news of happenings (Weddings, 
Births, Get Wells, etc.) so I can get them into 

the newsletter.  
 

Thank you!  Jeff Squeri 516-652-5981 
 

Entertainment   

Wow! What a great turnout and presentation at our May 
meeting!  Capt. McMurray gave a terrific presentation com-
plete with back stories and the “why” some of the methods 
he has discovered have been successful. Perseverance 
seems to be a common thread in his approach to Tuna fish-
ing. For our June meeting, we will hear from renowned 
Montauk Charter Captain Tom Mikoleski, about fluking and 
bassing. Tom has over 25 years experience and his busi-
ness, Grand Slam Charters has been a big part of the Mon-
tauk near-shore fishing fleet. Come on out and get some 
tips from a pro in time for our upcoming Fluke Tournament. 
  

Wishing you all tight lines and calm seas, 
  Bruce C. Forster F/V Oh Yeah 
 

We have a full yard!  
 

We are full for the summer dockage 2022. Thank you 
members!  

This year we will be adding a new finger to the outside be-
tween 28 and 29 slip.   

Starting today there will be a waiting list. If you’re inter-
ested for the summer of 2023 please call me so you can 
go on the list,  it looks like there will be one if not two slips 
open next year.   

If you’re planning to keep your trailer on the property 
please let me know (courtesy to summer dockage rentals 
only ) additional fee is $175 for the summer.  

After June 1, boats staying on the property grounds there 
will be an additional $150 per month fee.  
 

Thank you for your support!  
 

Thanks,  Bob Dimino



Derbies, Awards & Contests  
Awards Chairman: Ray Geiger | Committee: Bill Morrogh & Harry Sbaschnig   

Please be aware there is a minimum weight requirement for all species. These weights and all FTC fishing regulations are available 
at: http://ftcfishing.com/FTCFishingRules.htm 
 

As a reminder, all slips we receive figure in our annual awards. So, even if you don’t win a derby, get your fish weighed throughout 
the seasons and give us a fully completed slip. Remember: If we don’t have a completed slip in hand, the fish did not exist. The NYC 
DEC has finally updated their regulations and they are available at: https://www.dec.ny.gov/docs/fish_marine_pdf/fishlimitsfish.pdf 
 

We have received the 2022 “Fish-at-a-Glance” cards (thanks to the Morroghs and John Jutt) and they will be available at our June 
GM and our Thursday Captains & Anglers BBQs for your viewing pleasure.  These cards list all the derby species, dates and minimum 
weights for the year. Don’t leave the property without two: one for your wallet and one for your fishing vessel. 
My contact info and derby updates are available on the Fishing Reports section (members only – so you need to register) of our 
forum located on the FTC website. Also posted are our club rules. 
 

The following derby awards will be presented at our June GM on Thursday, June 8.  
Please come down to this meeting to support the club and congratulate the winners on their well deserved efforts.  
 

The following derbies are now open:  
STRIPED BASS  (15 lb min) April 30th – June 5th 
WEAKFISH  (5 lb min) April 30th – June 12th 
FLUKE (3.5 lb min) May 14th – July 4th  
SHARK (125 lb min) May 14th – July 4th  
BLUEFISH (8 lb min) May 14th – July 4th  
 

We will be posting updates and info in the Fishing Reports 
forum section on our website (ftcfishing.com) as the season 
progresses.  Remember, you must be a registered member 
of our forums in order to view this section. Good Luck To 
All! 

Best Fishes!    Ray Geiger 

If anyone is interested we are taking orders for embroi-
dered jackets, fleece jackets, shirts. These are custom 
orders and require a deposit before ordering. Please 
see me at one of the captain anglers or GM meeting. 
 

Stay Safe,  Jim Azzi  
516-987-4227 or  

email: blackcloud@yahoo.com

SPRING COD  
1st Place: Mike Zullo 6.0 lbs. F/V Magic Too  
2nd and 3rd Place: no winner 
 

FLOUNDER  
No winners = no slips = no fish   

BLACKFISH 
1st Place: Peter Groner 5.7 lbs. F/V Endless Summer II 
2nd Place: Peter Groner 3.6 lbs. F/V Endless Summer II 
3rd Place: Mike Zullo 3.5 lbs. F/V Magic Too 



Never leave fish to find fish. We have all heard the 
proverbial saying. Guess I simply forgot to follow my 
own golden rule. With reports of bass starting to 
show in our backyard in the usual spots i.e. 50ft. of 
water off the roundhouse and 
pink hotel, I fueled up the boat 
($700 dollars later) and headed 

out of Jones Inlet. There has been a lot of chatter 
about the “new” channel in Jones Inlet and the safest 
and best passageway in and out. I approached the 
inlet cautiously on the start of the outgoing tide. 
White water was breaking off into the distance in both 
directions. Oh boy. With my trust in the coast guard 
and the “new” marked buoys, we safely headed out. 
Disclaimer - - two (2) nights earlier on a flat calm 
evening, I made my own tracks and waypoints follow-
ing the “new” channel. I recommend members do the 
same, as Navionics and Garmin currently have no new 
updates. The plan was to head west to Raritan Bay. It was roughly 25.5 
miles before we approached Rockaway Inlet and other 5 miles across until 
we made our way into the bay. Water temps reached a high of 64 degrees.  
 
As we motored around looking for bait and marks we could not find a 
thing. The screen was blank. Off into the distance we saw a fleet of boats. 
That looks promising! Upon arrival, we realized they were all fluke fishing. 
Oh nooooo. We are a month too late. Could the bite be over??? We 
trolled and trolled and trolled. Not even a touch. Then we switched to jig-
ging the rips off Sandy Hook (not even sure that’s a thing). Again, not a 
touch. What a bust. Time to switch gears. Luckily, we brought spearing 
and squid. A quick rig change and it was fluke time. We drifted for fluke 
for hours, and did not even land a short. What the heck is going on. By 
now it was mid-afternoon, and the turn of the tide. Great! Things should 
start to pickup on the incoming tide. Unfortunately, that was not the case. 
By late afternoon, and three sandwiches later, we decided to check out 
and head towards Rockaway inlet. There has to be fish holding in the jetty. 
Let’s cast soft plastics and bucktails into the rips. Even that stunk. Ok, plan 
C. Let’s search the entire ocean for bunker on the way back to Jones and 
work the live bait. Only problem was we could not find bunker. We were 
defeated. As the sun began to fade, we approached Jones Inlet. We had 
done a whopping 70.1 miles!! OUCH. As we turned the Point Lookout cor-
ner, I yelled to Pete - stop the boat! I am going to make one last cast!!  
Well, it was the best cast of the day. BAM - - just like that the line came 
tight and I was on a fish. GRAB the net, I have a fish!!! What kind he yells 
back?? Does it matter?? It’s a fish, and all of a sudden I see stripes!! We 
jumped for joy as the fish was in the net. A nice keeper 29 inch bass!! What 
a way to end the day. I guess it’s true that some days, fishing can be “just 
a boat ride.” But not today. Until my next adventure. Tight lines. 
  

Capt. Barbara Solomon 
F/V Legal Limits

Striper Diaries  
EPISODE 38    

Fishing Report  
 
Fluke fishing started slow but the normal in-
side areas have been producing consistent 
catches. The new 18½" size has made it a lit-
tle easier to box a few to bring home. I fished 
the Hooker in Reynolds and managed 6 nice 

keepers to 20" with plenty of shorts 
in the mix. 
 
The stripers have finally made their 
way East with good catches coming 
from the bays and finally outside 
Jones. Chris Lombardo has been 
catching well in the bay on lures, 
Barbara Solomon found a nice one 
just outside the inlet  giving us all 
hope that the run is finally here.   
Also in the bay Chris Bellonzoni is 
off to a great start with many fish al-
ready tagged.  Doug Tobak has 

been putting some nice fish in the boat keep-
ing the rods bending for his passengers. 
 
Sea Bass have been biting at the reefs and still 
quite a few keeper cod being caught in the 
mix. 
 
Reports of a good weakfish bite in the Mer-
rick Bay area have been coming in.  
 
Farther offshore the tilefish bite has been 
solid, Ken Donowski wrangled up quite the 
catch recently. 
 
For anyone fishing the North Shore the striper 
bite has been the best we have seen in years, 
fish from 18"-45" are being caught. Lures, 
trolling, live lining bunker and chunking have 
all been productive.  
 
The fluke tournament will be July 16th, 
weather day will be the 17th.   Sign-ups  
began June 1st. Any questions please let me 
know.  
 
You can't catch them if you don't have hooks 
in the water, go out and make your own re-
port. 
 
Please text or email your reports, 516-322-
0030 or adambollaci@gmail.com 
 
Catch em up,  
 Capt. Adam Bollaci



of Merrick
SOUTH SHORE MARINE SUPPLY 

Bait & Tackle 

“Your One Stop Source” 
4108 Merrick Rd. 

Massapequa, NY 11758 
516-557-2510 

516-557-2512 Fax 
Best Prices, Premium Products,  

Knowledgeable Staff 
We have all your boating & fishing needs 

VISIT OUR ONLINE STORE: 
SouthShoreMarineSupply.com

BLUE MARLIN 
BOATS  

Used Boats Bought, Sold & Brokered 
for current listings log on to  

 
WWW.BLUEMARLINBOATS.NET 

4076 Merrick Road, Seaford, NY 11783 

 
Tel: (516) 679-2121 • Fax: (516) 679-2739

Long Island’s Most Complete Selection of Inshore, Freshwater 
and Surf Fishing Equipment • Custom Built Rods 

MIKE NICOLETTI & BOB TURTURELLO 
3031 Merrick Road, Wantagh, NY 11793 

516.785.3223 • Fax: 516.679.6815 
www.causewaybaitandtackle.com

Official Printer for 
The Freeport Tuna Club 
 DISCOUNTS FOR ALL MEMBERS 
255 Sunrise Highway, Merrick, NY 11566 

Tel 516.546.2312 • Fax 516.623.0870 
web: www.mmpmk.com • e-mail: Info@mmpmk.com

 GET INVOLVED! 
Our committees are  

looking for volunteers! 
 

Interested?  
Please see President Rick Totten or  

stop down to a board meeting at the property  
the 3rd Wednesday of every month.



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MENTION THIS AD FOR A 5% DISCOUNT  
ON ANY SERVICE OVER $1000 (MEMBERS ONLY)

FREEPORT BASED 

 

FREE TOWING FOR MEMBERS 

CALL ABOUT DISCOUNTED  

FTC MEMBER RATES 

516-623-4183

Tel. 516-377-7720
Fax 516-223-9155

Summer Dockage • Winter Storage • Short Hauls

389 South Main St.
Freeport, NY 11520

Tel. 516-377-7720 
Fax. 516-377-7723

Harold A. Bollaci, PC. 
An Elder Law Estate Planning Firm 

 
Harold A. Bollaci 

 
393 Old Country Road. Suite 203 

Carle Place, New York 11514 
Tel (516) 538-9700 | Fax (646) 867-0560 

Harold@BollaciLaw.com

 FTC SUPPORTER

ADVERTISERS 
NEEDED 

to help fund this publication   
If you or anyone you know who would like  

to advertise please contact John Jutt  
at jjutt@mmpmk.com or call 516-546-2312

PICTURE IT... 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YOUR AD HERE!



PANDAMAN 
PAINTING - PAPER HANGING 

SPECIALIST 
Paper Removal/Sheetrock Work • Tape/Spackle 

Decorative Moldings Installed 

Neat, Clean, Professional Service 

Powerwashing • 30 Years Experience 

WE DO IT ALL & MORE! 

516.781.4011 
BOB PANDY

(631) 274-7042

• Custom Hand Tied Rigs 
• Onsite Reel Repair

• All Baits 
• Inshore/Offshore

434 Rutgers Road 
West Babylon, NY 11704 



CLASSIFIEDS 
 

FOR SALE: 100 ft. roll of Shepard PVC coated mesh 1/2 
inch for sale. Used for making crab traps and holding pens. 
I bought it to make crab holding pens for green crabs for 
Blackfish season. Never went into production. Buyer will 
have to pick it up from my house in Roslyn. It's heavy. Takes 
2 people to lift. Price is  negotiable. Please contact Ken 
Reisher @ 516-384-0991 with any inquiries  
 

FOR SALE: 2 (two) wire line rods and reels and a couple 
of bunker spoons. $125 each. Please contact Ken Reisher 
@ 516-384-0991 with any inquiries  
 

FOR SALE: All size boat fenders - different colors, ribbed 
and non-ribbed. Lowest prices depending on size & num-
bered purchased. Also lobster crates - great for keeping 
green crabs alive - $20 ea.  Call Capt. Bob at 516-785-3759. 
 

YOUR AD HERE! Got something to sell??  
You may have exactly what another member is looking for!  
Classified ads are free for all Freeport Tuna Club members.  
E-mail your ad to Capt. Johhn Jutt @ jjutt@mmpmk.com 

Post Office Box 5 
Freeport, New York 11520

Deliver To:

FREEPORT 
TUNA CLUB, INC. 

Chartered to Promote 
Sport-fishing & Conservation 

 
FTC 2022 DIRECTORS 

President                     Rick Totten 

Vice President            Anthony Alfieri 

2nd Vice President     Paul Cunningham 

Treasurer                     John Daum  
Secretary                     Sharon Missan  

  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SPECIAL ADVISOR 
Adam Bollaci

Jim Azzi 

Bob Dimino 

Bruce C. Forster 

Ray Geiger 

Bill Gillespie 

Capt. John J. Jutt, Sr. 
Tom Leprine 
Chris Lombardo 
Bob Pandy 
Jim Rooney 
Gene Schettini


